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CONFIRMED

MINUTES OF A MEETING held on 8 october 2009
SUMMARY OF RECOMMENDATIONS AND RESOLUTIONS

The were no resolutions or recommendations.
BOURNEMOUTH UNIVERSITY
minutes of the EDUCATION ENHANCEMENT committee meeting 
held on 8 october 2009

Present: 
J Vinney (Chair), J Gush, J Hanson, A Ireland, J Mack, C Matthews, B Newland, P Ryland, C Symonds, J Taylor, X Velay, T Watson, G Willcocks, J Woodcock (Secretary).
Apologies: 
S Bellamy, S Laird, J Jenkin, J Moon, J Ricci, J Wardle.
In Attendance: H Wright (SUBU)
1 minutes of the meeting held on 28 MAy 2009
The minutes were agreed as an accurate record.
2 matters arising not otherwise on the agenda

Item 2.8: The BU Awards event 
The BU Awards event is scheduled for December 15th in the EBC.  Applications for a BU award are currently being encouraged from staff in Schools and Partner Institutions. Closing date for the applications is October 14th 2009.

Item 2.9: Education Enhancement conference topic 
T Watson had suggested ‘Employability in times of recession’.  This was broadly agreed and ideas discussed.  J Hanson, P Ryland, J Gush, T Watson &  J Woodcock volunteered to form a planning group.  A planning meeting would be arranged.
JH
Item 3: E- Learning Enhancement system reporting
J Hanson gave an update on the E- Learning Enhancement system reporting developments.  This enhancement will generate statistical reports and is accessible to all academic staff.  B Newland gave an update on the development of the student assistant role which had been created and had been delayed due to pressure of work in the  IT Services department.  J Vinney agreed to write to M Humphreys, Head of Estates and IT (E&IT) requesting the acceleration of the implementation and also the installation of Echo 360 software in Wollstonecraft LT.
JV
Item 4:  Resources: support for distance learners
This issue is now on the strategic agendas of SAS and E&IT.  There was no reported progress as yet but issues were being scoped by the Directors.
JJ
Item 8:  Evidence for Career progression
J Hanson’s paper was noted and was currently being used with academic staff.
3 terms of reference and membership 
The Constitution and Procedures Committee had recently agreed some minor amendments to Senate Standing Orders. These amendments will be proposed to Senate in October.  No changes were proposed to the EEC terms of reference.  J Vinney suggested having key themes in addition that would be progressed during the year.  Ideas were suggested as follows:

Assessment and feedback; employability; e learning – joined up thinking; good practice in cross-Schools frameworks; student retention; internationalisation; range and parity of assessment blended learning; online submission education aspects; plagiarism software; placement tutors; communication with students on placement; final year experience; what is excellence in education and how do we judge it.  
Assessment and Feedback was the most commonly suggested theme and could incorporate some of the other suggestions.  J Vinney agreed to encapsulate the key theme and circulate it to the Committee.
JV

There were some minor changes to the Committee membership, updating the roles of those that are already members, and to state '5 representatives of Student & Academic Services (SAS) rather than give the current roles of members from that department.  The Director of SAS, J Jenkin, has been added to the membership in place of N Richardson. 
4 online submission strategy group 
J Vinney explained how the terms of reference for the group were crafted and invited comments and feedback on the proposed approach.  It was suggested initially focussing on educational aspects and then extending the membership at a later date to progress the operational and cultural issues and how a system might facilitate this.  It was suggested to also look externally at good practice in other Universities and identifying the technology to support the initiative.  Following discussion it was agreed that the first action would be some exploration of good practice in comparable Universities with excellent NSS scores in assessment feedback to identify good practice.  S Bellamy, B Newland, A Ireland, G Willcocks & H Wright agreed to work with J Hanson on this initiative.
JH

5 impact of quick wins projects on releasing potential
J Hanson’s paper about the impact of quick wins was noted. 
6 EDUCATION ENHANCEMENT STRATEGY update
J Vinney highlighted the minor changes to the Education Strategy and work on the KPIs.  Comments were invited.   T Watson explained that Media School are initiating some blue sky thinking on this issue as they felt most of the strategies would be achieved by 2012.  It was agreed the plan was broadly fit for purpose and that enhancements could be considered during the year.  J Vinney agreed to circulate current KPIs for feedback on suitability.  Comments on the overall strategy should be sent to J Hanson.
ALL
Schools are developing their annual education enhancement action plans for 2010/11 including their targets under the agreed themes.  These action plans are to be presented at the next meeting in February 2010 and should be submitted to the secretary by 31st January 2010 in time for circulation.
DDEs
7 Peer observation Scheme (POS)
J Hanson invited DDEs to update on practice in their Schools:
CS – A member of staff organises the annual peer review scheme for the School.  The scheme is confidential but with agreement the outcomes may be used in appraisal.

BS – The scheme was working well in 2 academic groups and in the 3rd is currently being revitalised.  It works on a 3 year rolling cycle.
DEC – The School run a 2 year cycle, with a 4 stage action plan. Staff are asked to pair up, currently 60% are paired.  They arrange to observe each other and agree a process together which cumulates in feedback. The Scheme is due to be completed by June 2010.  5 pairs have completed so far.

HSC – The School has nothing systematic in place.  It appears that staff prefer an informal process.  It has been used successfully in skills teaching areas and some use it as part of their 360 degree appraisal.

SM – The School had a systematic POS process for 3-4 years. This had developed into a Peer Review Scheme for one year, but recent use has waned and is therefore currently described as ‘work in progress’.
MS – The School has a systematic approach of mentoring and observation throughout the probation of new staff. This process is driven by collegiality, but has no formal reporting process.
PI’s – Each PI has local schemes, largely OFSTED driven but BU does not monitor this.  It was agreed to raise this issue through partner boards.
JM
ADQ – There is no central monitoring of POS, it is entirely devolved to Schools and is currently a hot topic in the sector.  It was felt timely to capture practice at BU.
JH
8 Resources 
The re was a discussion of Key Performance Indicators and the relevance of staff student ratios (SSR) in planning and it was agreed that SSR is not a helpful metric. 
Improved communication over Estates building works during term time was requested by members.  J Vinney to follow this up with S Laird and M Humphreys.
JV/SL

9 report on the PG Certificate in education practice and proposal for a prize to be awarded

L Byles summarised the report on the first year of the PG Certificate in Education Practice.  The DDEs will each receive individual reports on participating students from their School.  It was good to note participation by Staff from the PIs.  Academic staff new to HE are strongly encouraged to attend the programme and it is in fact a requirement of their employment to attend the programme.  This is monitored through probation.  Some of the work produced on the programme was considered by the external examiner to be of publishable standard.  It was agreed to award a prize to the best student.  The prize would be presented at the BU awards event in December.  The good recruitment figures for 09-10 cohort were highlighted.
10 E-learning ENHANCEMENT 
The minutes were taken as read and noted.  J Hanson highlighted the creation of a review group to consider plagiarism software and they will report to the ELearning Enhancement Group on 15th December 2009.
11 minutes of the widening participation management group
The minutes were taken as read and noted.  J Mack highlighted the HEFCE WP assessment was submitted on time but had received no feedback as yet.  This feedback would form part of the single conversation.  An action plan for 09-10 had been developed.  Work is ongoing to attract and convert LPN students for the next academic cycle.
12 REPORTS FROM EXTERNALLY FUNDED PROJECTS

12.1 CEMP (Media School)
J Wardle
 had tabled a paper in his absence, this was noted.
12.2 LearnHigher (DEC)
 X Velay had tabled a report, he explained that the School were currently working to identify funding to continue the LearnHigher activity.

J Mack reported that she had made contact with C Keenan to look at joining up activities.
13 any other business

Members reported that resources seem to be even more stretched than usual in terms of timetabling.  J Vinney proposed the formation of a group to look at fundamental review of timetabling and space and to consider use of space, timing and communication of changes.  In particular the group would focus on issues from the student experience aspect.  J Vinney agreed to speak to SU President, J Ricci and to discuss the setting up of student focus groups.  
JV

Comments from members about this proposal were actively welcomed and should be sent to J Vinney.  Volunteers for the group were sought (P Ryland had volunteered) and J Vinney also planned to get input from school time-tablers.  
ALL

A member suggested considering use of Facebook accounts by accommodation and by course to facilitate communication between first year students.  This idea was being used successfully at Bath University.  SUBU already have a Freshers Facebook and through this have set up socials for certain groups.  It was thought Stepping Stones could be developed further through social networking.  CGP are doing a kind of buddy matching.  J Hanson will investigate further and report back to the next meeting.
JH
14 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The meeting is due to take place 10th February at 2.00 pm in the Board Room, Poole House.

Julia Woodcock


Academic Services Administration Manager & Secretary to the Committee

October 2009
Approved as a true and accurate record:

John Vinney (Chair)                                                Date: 10th February 2010
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